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MT STIRLING STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (SCC) 

MEETING #3 – 16 April 2025 

 

The following topics were discussed at the April meeting of the Mt Stirling Stakeholder Consultative 
Committee.  
 

Mt Stirling discussion points 

Operations Update 
Visitor numbers are slightly down compared to previous years. Pre-winter projects include re-sheeting 
the Telephone Box Junction lower car park, improving roads, transitioning to electric systems, and 
managing the Mirimbah sycamore infestation. The environmental offset has received positive 
feedback, with ongoing pest control work. Winter plans involve operating a second toboggan park, 
increasing car parking capacity, collaborating with Stirling Experience for school visits, and improving 
signage to enhance the guest experience and accommodate more visitors. 
 
Results of Stakeholder Engagement Survey 
The response rate to the survey has been limited and participants are encouraged to complete it to 
help identify desired engagement levels across six areas of stakeholder work. Definitions of 
engagement levels were discussed, and examples will be provided via email to help clarify them. 
 
 

ARV Discussion Points 

Strategic Plan Engagement Approach 
• Alpine Resorts Strategic Plan (ARSP): A five-year plan outlining long-term objectives, 

principles, challenges, opportunities, and specific actions. 
• Consultation Requirements: Engaging various stakeholders including traditional owner 

groups, municipal councils, and local organizations. 
• Engagement and Collaboration: Emphasis on active communication, stakeholder 

involvement, and transparency. Mosaic Labs reappointed to facilitate collaboration. 
• Timeline: Facilitator appointed in March, with webinars and workshops planned for 

May/June. Final plan aimed for Ministerial approval in October. 
 
 
The next meeting of the Mt Stirling Stakeholder Consultative Committee will be 11 June 2025.  


